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Statement of Hardship 
Council Variance Application 

03/23/2022 
 

To Whom it may concern, 
 
 I, Nick Kinney, on behalf of wife Tiffany Kinney and I, owner’s of 761 and 763 Franklin Avenue, 
Columbus Ohio 43205, am seeking a council variance for an accessory dwelling unit on our property at 
761 Franklin Avenue. We are seeking a variance to the following building codes:  
 
3332.035 – To permit 2 detached dwellings on the same parcel (R3 zoning) 
3332.05(A)(4) – Area district lot requires no less than 50 width  
3332.19 – To permit the rear dwelling not to front a public street 
3332.26 – Minimum side yard requires a 5 foot setback on each side 
3332.27 – Rear yard requirement is 25% (no rear yard for the rear dwelling) 
3312.49 – Minimum number of parking spaces required 
 

We are seeking approval for the following variance issues: To allow two detached residences on 
the same parcel. To allow for the lot width of 40.25’ instead of the required 50’. To allow the rear 
dwelling to front Gustavus Ln or remain private. To allow the rear dwelling side yard of 3.5’ instead of 
the required 5’. To allow for no rear yard for the rear dwelling. To allow for the dedication of one private 
parking space instead of the required two. 

The dwelling unit in question was existing on our property when we purchased it in 2019. Since 
purchase, we have added a mini-split HVAC unit and an electrical panel / circuit breaker, all of which was 
done to code and has been documented in our previous submissions to the city. The dwelling unit is the 
result of a three-car garage conversion into a one-car garage with attached living space. The attached 
one-car garage is used as the primary parking space for the dwelling which has only one occupant. My 
wife Tiffany and I utilize street parking as the single car garage parking space is too small for my work 
truck with roof rack and is inconvenient for my wife to park in with our newborn child and car seat. 
Adding density to the neighborhood via the permitted use of this accessory dwelling unit on our 
property does not impair but serves to improve the overall public health, safety, comfort, and diversity 
of the inhabitants of our neighborhood. Many similar conditions where whole single-family homes have 
been subdivided into multi-family residential units, all of which utilize street parking currently exist up 
and down our street and throughout our neighborhood, many of which have made use of detached 
garage conversions, referred to as Carriage Houses. Furthermore, there have been numerous infill 
projects of new construction which have been granted variances similar to what we are seeking. Our 
property has a history of being permitted as a multi-family dwelling, our parcel shows address for both 
761 and 763 Franklin Avenue and our house still has two gas and electrical meters because of this 
history without the added parking capacity. Lastly, we are unable to erect a new car port or parking pad 
in the rear of our property due to a utility pole which is positioned directly behind our rear gate and lack 
of required side lot width. Seeing as our property and our neighborhood has a rich history of 
densification and multi family housing conversions, we are hoping that this request is amenable to the 
council and that you may see fit to grant us these variances. Thank you in advance for your time and 
consideration. 

 
Sincerely,  

Nick and Tiffany Kinney 
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